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CHARLOTTE COUNTY TRANSPORTATION DISADVANTAGED 
LOCAL COORDINATING BOARD (LCB) 
SEPTEMBER 8, 2022

REGULAR MEETING 
Minutes of a regular meeting held in a hybrid format on September 8, 2022 utilizing TEAMS remotely and in-person at the East Port Environmental Campus, Training Room B, 25550 Harbor View Road, Port Charlotte, FL 33980

MEMBERS PRESENT IN-PERSON

Commissioner Ken Doherty, Charlotte County Commissioner (LCB Chair)
Tony Conte, Public Education-School Transportation

Donna Fain, Agency for People with Disabilities
Mike Mansfield, Economically Disadvantaged Representative

Candice Monroy, FDOT, District One Modal Development Office

Alan Skavroneck, Local Private-for-Profit Transportation Industry Representative (LCB Vice Chair)

MEMBERS PRESENT REMOTELY

Leigh Ann Bellamy, Division of Blind Services
Dottie Fulton, Citizen Advocate-User
Jocene Henderson, Veterans Affairs

Tabitha Larrauri, Department of Children & Families
M. Suzanne Roberts, Virginia B. Andes Volunteer Community Clinic (Medical Community Representative)

Joseph Sabatino, Citizen Advocate

ABSENT MEMBERS

Angela Hemstreet, Goodwill, Children-at-Risk Representative-excused
Janna Balsley/Carmen Henry, Regional Workforce Development- excused

Maricela Morado, Area Agency on Aging-Florida Department of Elder Affairs
Duane Siegfried, Representative for Elderly Interests - excused

Alana Watson, Agency for Health Care Administration (AHCA), alternate

vacant, Disabled Representative

STAFF PRESENT IN-PERSON

D’Juan Harris, MPO Director
Laks Gurram, MPO Principal Planner
Wendy Scott, MPO Planner
Betty-Ann Sherer, MPO Planner
Rick Kolar, Charlotte County Transit Operations Manager (CTC) 

Heidi Maddox, Charlotte County Transit
Anne Tien, Charlotte County Fiscal

1. Call to Order & Roll Call
LCB Chair Ken Doherty called the regular LCB Meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.   An in-person quorum was present.  A roll call of LCB Members was taken.      
2.
Pledge of Allegiance
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  
3.
Public Comments on Agenda Items
There were no public comments.
Chair Doherty asked about the status of Agenda Item #6.  Transit and MPO staff requested that this item on the Community Transportation Coordinator’s (CTC) Annual Operating Report (AOR) be pulled from the agenda.  County staff stated that they would provide the Florida Commission for the Transportation Disadvantaged (CTD) with Charlotte County Transit’s Annual Operating Report (AOR) by the September 15, 2022 deadline, and the LCB would be given the opportunity to review the report at the November 3, 2022 LCB Meeting.  CTD staff was aware of this approach and concurred with it.

Alan Skavroneck observed that it was prudent to take this approach, especially given language found in the LCB Bylaws (see Agenda Item #5 attachment).  The language states: “Agenda materials shall be made available and sent to the LCB no less than one week in advance of any regular meeting.”
4.          Consent Agenda Items:
A.   Approval of Minutes:  May 5, 2022 Quarterly LCB Meeting Minutes

B.   LCB 2023 Calendar of Quarterly Meetings

Alan Skavroneck made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda.  Commissioner Doherty seconded the motion. The Consent Agenda was approved unanimously.
5.
Approval of Local Coordinating Board (LCB) Bylaws
The Commission for the Transportation Disadvantaged (CTD) requires that the LCB Bylaws be reviewed annually.  Staff recommended the following non-substantive revisions to the LCB Bylaws:
· Cover page and document headers: Date change

· Page 8: Amend signature page with date change

Alan Skavroneck made a motion to approve the 2022 Charlotte County Local Coordinating Board (LCB) Bylaws, and Mike Mansfield seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.

6.
Annual Operating Report
This item was pulled from the agenda and would be reviewed at the November 3, 2022 LCB Meeting.

7.
Quarterly Report
Rick Kolar presented the quarterly report for the April-June 2022 time period describing recent activities of the Community Transportation Coordinator.  He noted that the driver contract had gone out to bid.  A & Associates (now serving in areas of West Palm Beach and Orange County) would be recommended to the Charlotte County Board of County Commissioners as the new provider of drivers.  The driver’s base pay and benefits would increase to $18-21 hourly pay.  Tony Conte confirmed that the Charlotte County School Board currently had the same base pay.
Rick Kolar reported that the current vehicle utilization was in the 11-13 range.  Periodically, an Ameditrans van was being utilized (with its own vehicle and fuel) to provide taxi service as needed.  He noted that Transit may no longer be able to provide Senior Friendship service in the $32 per hour range, and this issue would be discussed next month with that agency.  He stated that the Homeless client service had dropped dramatically.  
Rick Kolar had spoken with Veterans Services Representative Jocene Henderson regarding possibly changing the Veterans Van route given the closure of the Cultural Center and the request to pick up some passengers at the VFW facility on Harbor Blvd.  Jocene Henderson inquired if the new Family Services Center on Easy Street and Gibralter Drive might be a possible alternate location.  Rick Kolar agreed to look at the matter and stated that it would need to be taken to the Veterans Council.  Jocene Henderson stated that the Family Services Center location had been suggested by the American Legion Commander.
Rick Kolar noted that nothing had changed as far as the percentage of ridership. The biggest demand was for employment, followed by medical and nutritional trips.  He noted a software issue (page 5 of report) with unmet trips.  He stated that software was being revamped to meet needs.

Rick Kolar noted that two families accounted for most of the policy complaints which centered upon service to/from Sarasota County which was not available.  Additionally, one passenger whose actions had resulted in numerous late pickups had been warned several times and now had suspended service.
Chair Doherty inquired about the exact boundaries of transit service in the South County area of Burnt Store Road.  He also noted the need for service in the Babcock Ranch area.  Chair Doherty requested that Transit staff work with Administration to address these needs.  Mr. Kolar indicated that a partnership agreement might be in the works for the Babcock Ranch area.  
Alan Skavroneck asked Rick Kolar for additional comment on the recent driver contract.  Rick Kolar stated that although obtaining a new contractor could make one nervous, the firm had very good recommendations.  He noted that all requirements for benefits and rates had been removed from the contract.  Alan Skavroneck asked about a scenario where the contractor could not fulfill the terms of the contract, and whether there then would be the ability to liquidate damages and if a performance bond was required.  Rick Kolar indicated that this was the case.

8.
Public Comments
There were no public comments.
9.
Staff Comments
Wendy Scott provided members with information on the LL Bean funded Acadia shuttle in Bar Harbor, Maine.  She thanked the LCB Members for participating in the LCB Meeting.

Wendy Scott described how Betty-Ann Sherer and she attended virtually the TD Commission’s Business Meeting on May 24, 2022.  She described the Meeting host’s Martin County “Community Coach.”  At the meeting, Executive Director David Darm had given a summary of discussions at the CTD Vision Summit that had occurred the day prior.  A key topic was work force shortage challenges (drivers, transit agency staff, and LCB planning staff from the MPOs/TPOs and Regional Planning Councils).  This topic of the need for a sustainable work force was discussed further in late August at the CTD Annual Conference.  That is where strategies were developed, and best practices experts spoke.  At the May Martin County meeting, the redesign of the Annual Operating Report (AOR) was also noted.   There was an emphasis on the theme of “Growth” (including knowledge/work force/innovation) so that Florida’s TD program will once again become a national leader as in the past.  Liz Stutts from FDOT had reported that due to severe supply chain shortages on transit vehicles (both chassis and spare parts), it would be a rough few years with Fall of 2024 being a target date for return to normalcy.  Director Darm also discussed the Commission’s new funding methodology.
Wendy Scott discussed the TD Conference events which she attended in person:  The CTD Business Meeting was held on August 29, 2022 in Orlando followed by the Annual Conference on August 30-31, 2022. She attended all in person.

Wendy Scott noted that MPO staff was still attempting to fill one LCB vacancy for a representative for disabled interests who is disabled.  There is no requirement that this representative use the system, but it is always helpful to have someone with knowledge of the local TD service.  She asked members to spread the word on this vacancy.  
Per feedback at the May 5, 2022 LCB Meeting, the November 3, 2022 LCB Meeting would be held at the new Transit Facility at 545 Theresa Blvd in Port Charlotte, FL 33954 (off Veterans Blvd).  Given the fairly light agenda, after the meeting, LCB Members would be invited to enjoy refreshments and tour the facility/inspect a bus.  Those members attending by bus were asked to book reservations in advance. 

10.
Member Comments 
Candice Monroy covered the following FDOT topics (per these meeting points): 
FDOT – Charlotte County LCB Points

Topics:

Agenda topic Grants for Federal Fiscal Year (FFY) 22 / State Fiscal Year 2022/2023

FTA Section 5310, 5311, and 5339 applications - Due date for applications was December 17, 2021. We received 20 applications. Recommendations letters were sent to all agencies.  Public Transportation Grant Agreements will be sent to Agencies between October and March.
Agenda topic Additional Grant funding Opportunities for (FFY) 21 / State Fiscal Year 2021/2022 and (FFY) 22 / State Fiscal Year 2022/2023 

· FTA Section 5310 and 5311 CRRSAA (Coronavirus Response and Relief Supplemental Appropriations Act) and ARP (American Rescue Plan) funding – Programmed in State Fiscal Year 2021/2022 and State Fiscal Year 2022/2023.  Public Transportation Grant Agreements for FY 21/22 have been executed. Public Transportation Grant Agreements for FY 22/23 are currently being drafted.

Agenda topic Grants for Federal Fiscal Year (FFY) 23 / State Fiscal Year 2023/2024

FTA Section 5310, 5311, and 5339 applications – FDOT’s Annual Grant Management & Funding Opportunities Webinar is Thursday, October 6, 2022.  There will be a morning and afternoon session of which both are different from each other.  The due date for applications is Friday, December 16, 2022. 

· September 15, 2022 – Central Office is holding an FTA/FDOT Section 5311 Informational Webinar.  Register at https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/9133009099076877068 

Agenda topic Training Opportunities

FPTA (Florida Public Transportation Association) Annual Conference:

The conference is being held in Naples from September 18-20, 2022, in Naples.  Registration is open, closing September 9th.  Register at https://conference.floridatransit.org/registration/
Agenda topic Triennial Reviews 
Round 2 of the FDOT triennial reviews began in February 2021.  We will begin with agencies that receive only FTA Section 5310 funding with the larger agencies to follow.  There are currently 30 agencies to review.  

The Consultants performing the Triennial Review on behalf of the FDOT are:

· Center Urban Transportation Research (CUTR) – for areas of Safety and Security and Maintenance 

· Atkins – for all other review areas.

Agenda topic Announcement
Mobility week will be held Friday, October 21st through Friday, October 28th.  Virtual and in-person events will be available. Additional information is provided on the website at www.MobilityWeekFL.com.
(End FDOT Report)

Tony Conte noted that the School Board currently had an adequate supply of bus drivers.
Jocene Henderson stated that she had copies of MPO committee vacancy applications available in her office for interested parties.  She also discussed the Vet Van schedule as well as increased activity for veteran assistance in her office in light of the passage of the Sergeant First Class Heath Robinson Honoring our Promise to Address Comprehensive Toxics (PACT) Act.

Dottie Fulton noted that it had been a good meeting.  She thanked Wendy Scott for her staff report, and both Betty-Ann Sherer and Wendy Scott for their assistance with training to access the virtual meeting.

Suzanne Roberts provided an update on the Virginia B. Andes Community Clinic’s full proposal that included budget and narrative information which was being submitted to the Charlotte County Board of County Commissioners.  The plan was to service local disadvantaged areas throughout Charlotte County.  She thanked Rick Kolar for his assistance with collaborating on transit service provisions details which would take Transit’s partnership with the Virginia B. Andes Community Clinic to the next level in helping to serve those with medical need.  She described a 33-foot mobile medical clinic vehicle to be built in Texas with a number of supporting agencies prepared to assist with the effort.  She hoped that this project would come to fruition.
Leigh Ann Bellamy stated that October 15, 2022 was designated as White Cane Awareness Day.  
LCB Chair Ken Doherty thanked all for participating on the very important Charlotte LCB.  He noted that there were likely challenging times ahead in transit.    
11.       Adjournment (Next Meeting – November 3, 2022) at the NEW Transit Facility, 545

            Theresa Blvd., Port Charlotte, FL 33954) *****

LCB Chair Ken Doherty stated that the next LCB meeting is scheduled for November 3, 2022 at the new transit facility located at 545 Theresa Blvd in Port Charlotte, FL 33954.  It would include a tour of the facility.  He requested that Vice Chair Alan Skavroneck chair the meeting in his absence.  The meeting was adjourned at 10:44 a.m.
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